

Juneau Trail and Road Runners

PO Box 22203
Juneau, AK 99802
Website: <https://juneauserr.wixsite.com/serr>
Facebook: fb.me/JuneauTrailAndRoadRunners

Presidents: Dan Robinson
Vice President: Keith Levy
Treasurer: Kym Mauseth
Secretary: Alyssa Hobbs



Minutes from the Board of Directors Meeting of Juneau Trail and Road Runners (JTRR)

Thursday June 30th, 2022. Convened at 6:00 PM, via Zoom

In attendance: President Dan Robinson, Vice President Keith Levy, Treasurer Kym Mauseth, and Secretary Alyssa Hobbs. Not in attendance: Membership Coordinator David Epstein, Race Results and NAOC Coordinator Myron Davis, Equipment Manager Dave Thomson, and Race Director Coordinator Paul DeSloover.

Agenda -

- Review of minutes from last month's meeting. (All)
 - Action item- \$750 to high schools instead of \$500?
 - Typically we give \$100 per participant. Kym isn't sure why TM has been getting more than JD. Dan- lets come up with an amount per aid station. Kym- last year there were a lot of kids and they cycled through in shifts. Keith motions- give each high school \$1000. Each will man 1 aid station. We will reconsider if there is a reason for the previous disparity.
- Report from Kristin and Brian and decision on best way to reimburse them. (Dan)
 - Total of \$40 to create posters
 - Social media is what the younger crowd looks at.
 - Alyssa will post photos on IG in an effort to increase participation.
- Race director instructions question for Alyssa/Kym about post-race accounting with Race Entry. (Dan/Alyssa/Kym)
 - Should race directors worry about online registration accounting, or just handle race day registration minus receipts?
 - Kym- it is nice for RD to be aware of online registrations so they know how much they are bringing in. Ok to change accounting form. Dan- looking for the simplest possible instruction for RD's and still not too much work for Kym.
- Perseverance Trail work day for JTRR volunteers. Need to suggest a date to Trail Mix (Keith/all)
 - Keith- get back to Trailmix with a few dates. Typical work days are Friday, Saturday, Sunday. 5-8 hours including hike. They will assign us a project so we can see the fruits of our labor.
 - Choose a Sunday, races are on Saturday. August 14, 21 or 28.
- Website. (Kym)
 - Update our About JTRR and officers, contact phone numbers by adding area code. Also on officers, we don't have minutes from our annual meeting. Need to document that Alyssa was voted in as Secretary. Dan will send a draft of minutes from the annual meeting.

- RD tab needs to be updated
- At the bottom we have logos for sponsors. NAO, Pavitt, and Elgee Rehfeld give a large amount of perks to our club. Come up with tiers? Major sponsors, other sponsors. Thank sponsors on our website.
- Update links to 2022 data in emails
- Remove winners from 2021
- David's marathon report/requests for help. (All, referring to David's email)
 - Shawn Miller volunteered- He is great at Timing. Ask him what he wants to do.
 - Dan will add "use spray chalk only, not spray paint." To RD instructions for website.
 - Keith will talk with Bob Marshall about using spray chalk to mark the course.
- Stroller issue and insurance/waiver. (Keith)
 - Dan- investigate RRCA guidance and liability for headphones and strollers and report back next month.
- Custom socks? (Keith)
 - Table for now, possibly order later if there is interest.
- Locker and coolers. (Paul)
 - If we can't find a good home for them there are a lot of sports clubs around town that we could give them to. Paul can find a home for 20 of them.
 - David suggested we keep 12. Kym's count we should keep 15-20.
 - Kym wants space in the storage unit to keep a box- old race forms and old files.
 - Dispose of expired Gatorade.
 - Dan will ask Paul to find a home for old shirts.
- Ending virtual participation in races. (Kym/Dan)
 - 1 person requesting for her kids to run virtually.
 - Waiver is different for virtual races. JTRR stance is participants must be present for race.
 - Dan will add language to RD instruction for website.
- Question about Wednesday running group and any others we'd want to let people know about on the site. (Alyssa/others)
 - Give people link to our website if they inquire. The "Social" page lists running groups.
- Other issues? (All)
 - Dan add 7/1 of current year for age to RD instruction
 - David's email- passing out free passes. If they want to give them to us say yes. Give out as fundraisers. Keith will respond to David to tell them yes.

Next meeting July 28th 6pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:08. Kym motioned, Keith second.